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August 14, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are extremely concerned about two incidents on July 27, 2004 in the municipality of Acapulco, Guerrero, when State Police arbitrarily detained, without arrest warrants, Marco Antonio Suástegui Muñoz and Francisco Hernández Valeriano.  The two men are leaders of the Council of Ejidos of Communities Opposed to the La Parota Dam (CECOP); the hydroelectric dam is part of the mega-infrastructure project called Plan Puebla Panamá (PPP).  Both men were threatened in the presence of family members and Suástegui and his sister were beaten, although government doctors later refused to certify this abuse.  They are accused of holding an engineer from the Federal Electricity Commission (CFE) for several hours against his will at a nonviolent protest blockade, even though they were not present at the blockade on the day of the alleged abduction.  Since July 27, there have been arrest warrants for nine more community leaders opposed to the dam construction.

We see these arrests as part of an ongoing campaign to intimidate and undermine the resistance of the 44 indigenous communities who will be displaced from their historic lands and whose livelihoods will be taken away by this dam.  Your financing of this dam that will benefit only large energy corporations certainly does not fit with your government’s claim that the PPP is a plan for the social development of the Mexican people.  Moreover, your actions against the CECOP are a contradiction of President Fox’s declaration to the international press that Mexico is truly a country “known and recognized as a firm defender of human rights.”
Therefore, we strongly urge you to:

· Call for an immediate halt to the harassment and repression of the communities opposed to the construction of the La Parota hydroelectric dam;

· immediately release Marco Antonio Suástegui Muñoz and Francisco Hernández Valeriano;

· Cancel the construction of La Parota dam and all development projects that place corporate interests above the sovereignty and survival of the Mexican people, especially its indigenous inhabitants.
Thank you for your prompt attention to these concerns.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator
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The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
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